LAKE EDGE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

April 20,2011 -

Kevin FerhOW Planmng Division
City of Mad1son Department of Planning and Development

Members, Madlson Plan Comnnssxon

Room LLlOO Madrson Munlc1pal Burldmg
Madison, Wisconsin' 53703

© M. F1rchow and Members of the Commission:

The Boa'rd of Dlrectors of the Lake Edge Ne1ghborhood Association, at its meeting on March 9,
2011 voteunanimously (5-0; with 2 absent) to support the demolition and conditional use request
from Stop-N-Go of Madison to construct a gas station/convenience store at 4624 Monona Drive.
The vote of all neighbors who were present at the meeting was 12-0 in favor. The neighbors did
raise several coneerns that we’d like to bring to your attention as you consider the request.

We appreo1ate the plan from Stop-N-Go to have a monument sign on Monona Drive. We believe
th1s w1ll contrlbulte lto the attraotlveness of the facility. The neighbors suggest that any additional
signage, partleularly over the apron and on the building itself, also be in keeping with the location
ina remdentltal areax We assume all prov151ons of the sign ordinance will be met.

P i .L KIANL S PO
We noted the plan for landseaplng around the building seems to be attractive. But there are at
least two falrly good size trees along the Dean Avenue side of the property, and the neighbors are
‘hopeful that thesé trees can be preserved. There is a plan to reduce the number of driveways into
the facility along Dean Avenue, and it is our hope that this change does not jeopardize the trees,
and we urge Stop-N-Go 1o make a good effort to retain them...
We: appree1ate the efforts of the developers to consider adequate screening along the rear of the
property There is already fencing and some mature shrubbery or greenery of some kind along

Stop-N—Go 1nd1eates to'tis that they consider themselves a “neighborhood” store, and we
appree1ate that and look forward to having them as neighbors. Some in attendance at the meeting,

howeVer expressed ac eern about the sale of alcohol, and the poss1b111ty that “adult” magazmes

School and Sennett dedle School 'While we did not take a vote specifically on these issues, we
would ask that Stop~N Go give thoughtful consideration to its handling of both of these items to
mmnmze any concerns ‘to the nelghborhood




Some concerns were Taised about the hours of operation. Stop-N-Go indicated that they intend to
maintain hours of operatlon in keeping with a “neighborhood” store, closing no later than 11pm.
We know that some of their locations do have later hours, some in fact operating 24 hours per
day. We urge them to rnaintain “neighborhood” hours, and urge you to consider that if it is
within your- authorlty to set hours of operation.

We very much appreclated Stop-N-Go’s willingness to attend our neighborhood association
meetmg to brief us on their plans, and discuss our concerns. We had a very positive meeting with
them and have every reason to believe they will be good neighbors. Our thanks to Mr. Andy
Bowman, Mr. Kevin O’Brien and Mr. Brad Koning for their accessibility and provision of
information. .

We appreciate your consideration of our comments as you consider this request.

Please let me know if you need any additional information or have any questions.
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